
        Flying Figtree 

    Term 4, Week 8 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 TO YOU...  
William Brett, Elliot Rainford,  

Zoe Brain and Chanel Ocvirk 

Superstars: 
Congratulations to the following  

Bronze  
Superstar student: 

Brylee Ellem 
 

Congratulations to the following  

Silver 
Superstar students: 

Brylee Ellem and Eileen Zhou 
 

Congratulations to the following  

Gold 
Superstar students: 

Brylee Ellem, Eileen Zhou, Ella Cook,  

Aleksander Matic, Darcee Cheetham,  

Zoe Hatzistefanou, Gerogia Geralexis,  

Sophie Rasmussen and Jordan De Martin 
 

Congratulations to the following  

Emerald 
Superstar students: 

Elliot Rainford, Asha Andrews, Ava Parry,  

William Brett, Aria Bonacina, Kelsie Frankham,  

Samuel Buffett, Angus Newton, Asher Percival,  

Ebony Pascoe, Kiara Gollop, Rachel Zhao,  

Theodore Rainford, Hayden Kennedy, Ally Luke,  

Chiara D’Amico, Violet Brain-Bowen, Sinead O’Brien 

and Marli Demertzis 

 
 

Superstars will be awarded at the  

Thursday assembly on 7th December. 

Term 4 

WEEK 9 

Mon 

4/12  
Smiths Hill Spooks Performance @ 12pm 

Tues 

5/12   

Stage 2 Bike Education 

Language Class @ 8am 

Wed 

6/12   

 No Choir   

Presentation Day (FHS) @ 9am 

Twilight Evening @ 4pm-6pm 

Thurs 

8/12   
Superstar Assembly @ 9am 

No Dance Troup 
Fri 

8/12  
‘Figgy Heights Fathers’ Fun Day @ 9am 

WEEK 10 

Tues 

12/12  
Year 6 Jamberoo @ 8am 

Wed 

13/12 

Emerald Excursion 

Year 6 Farewell @5:30pm 

Thurs 

14/12 
Parent Helpers Morning Tea @ 11am 

Last Day for Students 
Fri 

15/12  Teachers/Parents vs Year 6  

Annual Soccer Game @ 2pm 
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F
rom

 the desk of the P
rincipal 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends,  
 

2018 Plans 
As in past years, it is very difficult to announce classes and staffing before the  

beginning of the new year. The classing structure and staffing composition is  

dependent on the number of students at FHPS. They also depend on the amount of 

students in K-2 and 3-6. To begin 2018, all students will arrive at school on the first 

day and go into their 2017 classes. Once we have determined how many students 

we have, including new students and students who have left over the Christmas 

break, we will aim to finalise classes for the end of the first day. 
 

Kindergarten in 2018 will begin on Friday, Week 1 (2nd February), while all other stu-

dents Years 1-6 will begin on Tuesday 30th January. 
 

COLA and Playground update 
Construction on the new COLA should commence shortly. They will start with a few 

small steps in preparation (removing garden beds etc.) for the installation of the 

structure. In total the construction should take one week. Recently the building 

company, an engineer, representative from Asset Management, Stuart Wilkinson 

(our P&C President) and I were involved in discussions on the height of the structure 

and all came to a decision on how tall it should be. Final touches are being  

discussed ready for the final sign off. 
 

The playground has been completed! Our students are very excited to have the 

fixed equipment open again and are making the most of the new sections. 
 

Reporting to parents 
Semester 2 reports will be distributed at the end of Week 9 to allow parents time to 

discuss any issues, concerns or make contact with their child’s teacher. A great 

deal of time and effort goes in to writing these reports and I would like to thank the 

staff of FHPS for their dedication and tireless effort during this assessment and  

reporting period. 
 

Emerald Excursion 
This year, I will again be hosting an Emerald ‘Surprise’ excursion. This excursion will 

be held at a surprise location and will be free of charge to all students (the school 

will fund this excursion). Whilst, I understand the secret nature of the event can 

make some parents hesitant it is such an exciting experience for students. Stay 

tuned to see where we are off to. 
 

Twilight Night 
The annual Twilight Night will be held this Wednesday December 6, from 4-6pm. We 

will have a number of options for dinner, as well as a coffee van for both hot and 

cold drinks. All classes will be performing a number of items as well as the school 

band, choir and dance troupe. Loved ones are all welcome to attend the  

festivities. 
 

Presentation Day 

A reminder that our annual school Presentation Day will be held at FIGTREE HIGH 

SCHOOL on Wednesday December 6. Please make sure you return the slip to  

indicate where your child will be dropped off to ensure we can account for all  

students. 
 

Have a wonderful weekend! 

Warm Regards, 
Skye Hayward 
 
 



Special Events 



Dance Troupe  

Library Reminder 

Thank you to all of the parents and students who purchased books at our book fair. It 

was extremely successful and this was largely due to the outstanding quality of the 

books that were available from Scholastic and the excitement of all of our students. We 

are now entitled to receive $636.00 worth of books to add to our library and classrooms. 

So again, thank you for your generosity and support of Figtree Heights Public School. It is 

without a doubt that the new resources we receive will be highly used and valued by all 

of the students and staff. 

Book Fair 

Could we please have all Library books returned to 

the Hive by Wednesday 6th December. 



P & C 



Community News 

 Please note: S/S= selected students only 

FHPS Canteen 

 

The Canteen  is open for Lunch  

orders   

Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 

 

Don’t forget to use our HEALTHY  

     Canteen! 

What When 

Term 1, 2, 3 & 4 Payments  OVERDUE 

Smith’s Hill HS Performance OVERDUE 

Bike Education S/S OVERDUE 

What is Due and When? 

Monday Dean Harvey, Brooke Kiley & Sin Nar Yuen 

Wednesday Renee Criddle & Jordan McDougall 

Friday Denise Bridgement and Margaret Cheney 

We are still be continuing the recycling program, so 

please keep recycling your products. 






